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JUNE  EVENTS 

Mon 6/10, 7p Board Meeting 

Mon 6/17, 7p General Meeting!

If your last name begins with S-Z, 

please bring a dessert to the next 

General Meeting. Thank you  

 

 

 Words from the President      PRESIDENTôS LETTER ï MAY 2013  

Presidentôs letter ï June Rockonteur  
 
We had a great show this year, with a lot of wonderful participation from our members. There are SO 
many people to thank but Iôd like to single out a few folks for special ñawardsò.   

¶ ñCanôt Keep Him Down Awardò goes to David Nelson for being there every day even after an 
injury sent him to the hospital on Thursday during pre-set-up.   

¶  ñOut of His Way Awardò goes to Ralph Lawless for offering to drive all the way to Avila Beach 
to pick up the tote bags David Nelson had ordered to sell at the show, since David was 
prohibited from driving that far after his injury. 

¶ ñCalm Under Fire Awardò goes to Alice Gomez for making sure her son Sam and his friend 
Hobieôs case got set up even while her husband was in the ER with a head injury. 

¶ ñEven Better Awardò goes to Bob Baker for coming back on Monday after the show with a 
carpet cleaner to clean up water stains from a leak at the cabbing demonstration ï and then 
going on and cleaning the stains on the carpet in our Mining and Mineral display!  (Thanks, 
Bob!) 

¶ ñHaving Too Much Fun Awardò goes to the folks working the geode-cracking booth.  Mike 
Judyôs ñHuzzah!!ò was quite an attention-getter! 

 
I could make up awards for a lot of other folks, too, but mostly I was just very pleased at how much 
enthusiastic participation there was from club members all the way around.  Everyone seemed to be 
going out of their way to be helpful and do their assigned jobs, as well as do whatever else was 
needed and interact enthusiastically with our visitors.  Our Show Chairman, Kim Noyes, seemed to 
be everywhere at once, sharing his enthusiasm, dealing with issues as they came up, and imparting 
his energy to the event.  The exhibit docents shared their excitement with our visitors, helped the 
treasure hunters with their quests, and encouraged visitors to vote for their favorite cases.  Roberta 
Hall made sure they had a ballot in their hands as soon as they walked in!  We had just about 100 
more ballots cast this year than last, and we had some excellent exhibits.  Many visitors noted on 
their ballots that they had a really hard time this year deciding on their favorites.  The Silent Auction 
team did exceedingly well this year.  I could go on and on, but Iôll sum it up by saying Great Job 
Everyone!   
 
Going forward, we are already planning for an even more spectacular event next year and other plans 
are in the works for the upcoming months.  Mark your calendars for Saturday July 27 for our lapidary 
event at Galenôs house ï and keep on rockinô! 
 
Letôs Rock!   Barbara  
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Board Meeting Minutes 
Business Meeting of the Santa Lucia Rockhounds 

May 13 2013 
The board meeting opened at 7:00 with the pledge of allegiance. Members present were Barbara Bilyeu, Mary 
Caparone, John McCabe, Vince Pellerin, Laurie Wylie, Mike Doherty, Richard Smithen, Gene Bilyeu, Alice 
Pellerin, Susan Hall, David Nelson, Tom Wylie, Suzanne Harrison, and Galen Moyer. 
 
Rich Smithen moved to accept the April minutes from the general and board meetings. The motion was 
seconded by Mike Doherty and approved. 
 
President Barbara Bilyeu requested that comments and discussions regarding our show be held until the next 
show committee meeting. 
 
Treasurer Laurie Wylie reported balances in the checking account and in savings. Meeting income totals for 
April were $17 silent auction, $60.50 Cuesta Auction, $10 Drawing, $104.50 other, $3 badge patrol, and $3 
magazine sales. Laurie questioned when is the appropriate time to make our donation to the museum? 
Barbara replied that she will give the check to Kim Noyes to send with a thank you letter to the Museum. 
Galen wanted clarification on whether rock sales at the show were show income or regular income. Barbara 
stated that the sales were indeed show income. 
 
Secretary Vince Pellerin reported that the only correspondence was a flyer for an upcoming Gem Faire. 
 
Ryan Cooper will headline the May program with a discussion of the Carizzo Plains. 
 
CFMS Director Gene Bilyeu encouraged members to attend the Federation Show in Ventura the first weekend 
in June.  
 
Museum Exhibits Chair Barbara Bilyeu advised that an exhibit of agates is in the Paso Robles Library.  
 
VP of Communications Mary Caparone will write a short insert for the Paso Robles Magazine about our 
general meetings. Rich Smithen reported that the museum president Chuck Desmond stated that he would 
have had a good chance to get a full page article in the Paso Robles Magazine about our show had we 
requested his help. This was noted for the future. 
 
VP of Education John McCabe stated that we had not received any applications for our scholarship so he had 
an existing member who will be attending college and studying geology fill out an application. 
Kerrigan Jensen earned her final Jr. Rockhound badge and now qualifies as a super rockhound. The Jr. 
Rockhound group will start studying fossils at the next meeting. Board president Barbara Bilyeu stated that the 
club had received several inquiries regarding the minimum age for a Jr. Rockhound. In consultation with John 
McCabe, they decided that due to reading and homework requirements, the minimum age will be 7 years and 
they must be a dues-paying member. Susan Hall requested clarification on exactly what a person younger than 
7 would be excluded from. Barbara and John said that a person younger than 7 would be welcome to 
participate in all club activities and even attend Jr. Rockhound learning activities but they would be unable to 
earn badges until the age of 7. 
 
Website editor Vince Pellerin said that an ad for our show was on the front page of our website and would 
remain there until the end of the month until the website is updated. 
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Tom Wylie volunteered for badge patrol at the next general meeting. 
 
Field Trips: Rich Smithen reported that Jan Ferguson was happy with the results of the field trip to her house. 
Gene Bilyeu said that six or seven members attended and purchased a large quantity of rocks. The May field 
trip will be to the Panoche Creek area 54 this Saturday and interested members should be at the Museum by 
7:00 am for departure. Rich is trying to set up a field trip to the Fitzhugh Ranch for June. The July fieldtrip will 
be our annual lapidary extravaganza at Galen Moyer’s house. 
 
David Nelson said that we can use donations for the drawing. He also stated that we need a vendors list for 
merchandise items so that we know where to buy them in the future. “Do we want a next year’s show flyer 
available at the June CFMS Show?” Gene said it was too early for that and Barbara stated that the Orcutt show 
would be a more timely event to distribute our flyers. David Nelson, Susan Hall and Vince Pellerin formed a 
committee to design a new flyer for next year’s show. 
 
Newsletter editor Susan Hall asked if Kim Noyes would allow us to use portions of his blog pertaining to our 
club in the newsletter. Barbara said that was highly likely and encouraged Susan to ask Kim. 
 
Other Business: Equipment for our auction will have to be on display two weeks prior to the event because the 
Brewens will not be available that weekend. There was a general discussion of what do we have to auction. A 
list needs to be generated and given to the webmaster and the newsletter editor for inclusion in their 
respective venues. Rich Smithen and Vince Pellerin volunteered to take pictures and write descriptions of 
equipment at the club’s storage facility. Gene Bilyeu, Rich Smithen and Pete Duckworth all have some club 
equipment stored at their residences. John McCabe has the club’s UV box and David Nelson volunteered to 
make sure that it is working properly. Susan hall requested an inventory of club equipment items and Barbara 
agreed to request a list from members for her. 
John McCabe reminded Rich that he was supposed to set up a talk at Pleasant Valley School. Rich agreed to 
call the school tomorrow and give John the date and how many children will be present. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30. 

General Meeting Minutes 
Business Meeting of the Santa Lucia Rockhounds 

MAY 20 2013 

The general meeting was called to order by President Barbara Bilyeu at 7:02. Members recited the 
pledge of allegiance. 

Our meeting had three visitors, Chris Driesbachôs fellow geology student Alicia and Steve Beatty and 
Sam Allen. There were several new member sign ups prior to the meeting.  

Tom Wylie assumed badge patrol duties. 

Members sang happy birthday to Mike Judy and Don Huntington. Kincy Scott and Joyce Baird 
celebrated their ninth anniversary. 

President Barbara Bilyeu reminded members to sign the roll sheet at the membership table. She also 
requested that members storing club inventory record that information on a list at the Membership 
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table.  Members were happy to congratulate Tom Wylie Jr. who is graduating from UC Berkeley this 
month with a degree in geology. The show wrap-up meeting will be this Wednesday at 7:00 PM. The 
club now has a display of agates at the library. There will be a field trip to Joyce Bairdôs house June 
8th at 08:00. She will be selling rock for $0.75 per pound. Saturday May 25th there will be a tailgate 
sale at John Von Achenôs house in Nipomo with several dealers attending. The time is 09:00 to 4:00 
PM. The CFMS show will be in Ventura June 2, 3 and 4. The lot clean-up went well and many thanks 
go to David Nelson, Rich Smithen, Kincy Scott and Gene Bilyeu. 

John McCabe said new Jr. Rockhound member Santiago received his certificate and a book. John 
gave a presentation at Pat Butler school and he and Rich Smithen went to Pleasant Valley School for 
a presentation and demonstration.  

Joyce Baird announced a wire wrapping class next month by instructor Beverly Brown. Please see or 
call Joyce to sign up. 

Joyce introduced Ryan Cooper and his daughter Evie who gave an interesting presentation on the 
flora, fauna and geology of Carrizo Plains National Monument, The guest speaker for June will be 
Ron Campbell from Central Coast Gem Labs. The topic will be gemstones. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:09 PM. 
 

    
 

Did you know? 
A look at earth science odds and ends by a geology geek (Jim Mills) 

The beauty of Emeralds has long fascinated humans.  The history of this wonderful gemstone goes 

back thousands of years.  As was the case with a lot of other minerals which were noticed and 

favored by early groups of people, the emerald had some odd theories of origin.  There were tales of 

emeralds being grown in the Andes like potatoes ï coming out of the ground colorless but then being 

changed to green as they ripened.  Other legends pictured emeralds as the gallstones of dragons or 

coming out of the bellies of green boa snakes.  The Egyptian Pharoah Sesostris was mining 

Emeralds on the west coast of the Red Sea at Mount Zabarah as early as 1650 BC (well, OK, he was 

actually having his people do the mining.)  King Solomon was said to own emerald mines as well. 

But, of course, eventually, modern science spoiled all of these wonderful legends by finally describing 

the chemistry of the Emerald.  It turns out that there really is not a separate mineral chemistry for 

emerald ï they are precisely identical to Beryl and also to all of the other Beryl minerals including 

Aquamarine, Heliodore, Goshenite, and Morganite.  All of these gemstones share the exact same 

chemical formula ï they differ only in the color of the mineral and the colors are all contributed by 
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trace elements of impurities (the mineralogical term for these impurities is chromophores).  The green 

color of emerald is generally attributed to occasional atoms of chromium or vanadium sneaking into 

the beryl crystal lattice.  In case you are taking notes, Aquamarine is blue, Heliodore is yellow, 

Goshenite is clear and colorless, while Morganite is pink. 

Emeralds have a prominent place in the history of mankind.  Napoleon lavished emeralds upon 

Josephine and after he spurned her, she continued to wear her emeralds as evidence of her ñundying 

expression of grief.ò  Napoleon then began lavishing more emeralds upon Marie Louise!  The 

Persians thought that emeralds brought mental calmness and peace to the wearer. Pliney the Elder 

had this to say about the gemstone: ñEmeralds, when gazed at, refresh the eyes when weary and the 

longer they are looked upon, the larger they appear to be owing to the fact that they cause the air 

about them to become green in color also.ò  In point of fact, when faceters cut their emeralds, they 

tend to use rectangular facets of long, inclined planes around the sides of the stone so that you 

actually look into the depths of the stone rather than looking at the dazzling reflected light from 

multiple facets on the top of the stone (these latter kinds of cuts are generally preferred for 

diamonds.)  Consequently, it can be said that emeralds glow rather than glitter.   

So, what is the mineralogy of the emerald (and all of the other beryls?)  They are all silicates of 

beryllium and aluminum.  They all crystallize in what is called the Trigonal system ï a big difference 

from the silicates of quartz (agate, jasper, flint, etc) that we are more familiar with in lapidary work). Of 

course, the most valuable emeralds are the ones that are perfectly clear.  With emeralds, bigger is 

not necessarily better.  A 24,000 carat (yes, that is twenty four thousandé) stone from the Transvaal 

of South Africa was once described as being ñgood for a doorstop.ò  Like diamonds, perfect makes 

pricey!  Any inclusions or fractures or damage seriously reduces value.  It is worth noting that the very 

same pricing scale is also true of the other beryl minerals, however they start much lower and the 

very best of them still donôt approach the value of the very best of the emerald colored gems. 

                

The major sources of Emeralds in the gemstone trade today are Columbia and Zambia (with 

Columbia in the lead by a wide margin.).  While there are other localities in the world where one can 

find Emeralds (including North Carolina here in the USA) the two mentioned countries are the source 

for most of the commercial gemstone market.   I did a bit of research to see if there are any Emeralds 

reported from California.  The answer is ñénot reallyò however there are a large number of beryl 

deposits and some of them have produced the occasional green Beryl (if its green then it might be 

called an emerald.)  One locality is in the Coffee Mining District of Trinity County and the other locality 

is stream placers in Tuolumne County.  The fact that they are reported as ñgreen Berylsò rather than 
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ñEmeraldsò might indicate that a considerable amount of imagination would be necessary to call them 

Emeralds.  So, I donôt see any field trip for Emeralds in our clubôs future. 

There are other colored stones that can sometimes be mistaken (or unscrupulously sold) as 

Emeralds.  They include Hiddenite, green Quartz, green Corundum, green Garnet (proper name is 

demantoid garnet), and green Tourmaline.  Notice the emphasis on ñgreenò describing most of the 

look-alikes.  That is because the minerals mentioned are generally some color other than green but 

occasionally green ones can be found in nature.  With cut stones, 

you often need a professional jeweler (for example, our own Nick 

Sherwin at Pan Jewelers!) to determine what is a real Emerald 

and what is counterfeit but being passed off as an Emerald.  

Generally speaking, with faceted stones, the refractive index is 

usually one of the best tests for determining if a stone is genuine.   

Synthetic emeralds have been made by the Chatam organization 

up in the San Francisco Bay area for quite a few years now.  They 

take a long time to grow but are still priced less than the ones 

grown by Mother Nature.  It is worth noting that the other Beryls 

are not valuable enough to warrant their synthetic manufacture.  It would be an interesting lab project 

but not one that would make a good living for the experimenter.   

Just thought you would like to knowé 

   
  Ralph Lawless Ös knapped points display!     Jeannie Lingerf el tÖs wr apped wire jewelry  display!  

ROCKHOUND FRIENDS  
ROCKHOUND FRIENDS 
Please take a look at your contact information 
on our new membership roster and be sure it is 
correct.  If there is anything that needs to be 
changed, please let Alice know. 
 
Please send contact corrections/ changes to 
Alice Pellerin at mntryvince@aol.com 
(831)594-1381 or to Bethany Henderson at 
beaflies@yahoo.com  (805)703-0607 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE 
NEXT BEADING GET-TOGETHER ON 

Saturday, June 15th! 

BEADING FRIENDSHIP GROUP 
Now meets the 3rd Saturdays each month. 

We gather inside the Pioneer Museum, 
Paso Robles  from 1:00pm to 3:30pm, 

with cleanup completed by 
3:45 pm.(Museum closes at 4:00). 

 
Come & join us for some beading fun! 

BYO beads, tools & supplies; 
Weôll provide the inspiration! 

For more information, please contact: 
Mary Caparone (610-5281; 
email mary@caparone.com).

 

mailto:beaflies@yahoo.com
mailto:mary@caparone.com
http://www.google.com/imgres?hl=en&rlz=1T4GGLL_enUS400US400&biw=1536&bih=692&tbm=isch&tbnid=INQgvJd3shskBM:&imgrefurl=http://www.luxist.com/tag/emeralds/&docid=aFeUHZNi5iWIDM&imgurl=http://www.blogcdn.com/www.luxist.com/media/2007/05/emeraldring.jpg&w=450&h=413&ei=0k9BUeSLC_GxygHK7IHwBg&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:16,s:0,i:197&iact=rc&dur=1514&page=1&tbnh=187&tbnw=198&start=0&ndsp=20&tx=157&ty=73
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JUNIOR ROCKHOUNDS: 

Welcome to Santiago who has become a new member of our Jr. Rockhounds! Congratulations to Kerrigan 
qualifying for and earning the Super Rockhound badge. You Go Girl! And congratulations to Eva for winning 
the Presidentôs Choice Award at our show for her exhibit of Mexican minerals!  When the Jr. Rockhounds met 
during the May 18th General Meeting there were four Juniors in attendance and with the help of our leader 
John McCabe and fellow SLR member Jim Mills, Jr. Rockhounds eagerly began their studies on Fossils. To 
help with their inspections each Rockhound was presented a small 45x led microscope and 2 different samples 
of petrified wood and one sharkôs tooth fossil. The Juniors were very patient learners as Jim Mills and John 
McCabe helped each Junior identify and mentally label the visual patterns of what they could see with their 
new microscopes. Large ïvery large words were used to describe these patterns and how scientists are able 
to establish what type of tree these samples came from. This eveningôs learning was wrapped up with each 
Junior receiving handouts: 1. Fossil definition. 2. What are Fossils used for? 3. Geologic time sheet which will 
be discussed at the next meeting. Santiago, Eva and Hartley each presented their personal representation of 
the solar system to leader John McCabe and this will help them each earn one more badge. Thank you to Jim 
Mills for assisting leader John McCabe and simplifying such a specialized scientific wonder.  And thank you to 
Tom Wolfe Minerals for the donation of the microscopes and petrified wood specimens to our Juniors! 

ROCKHOUND FRIENDS 

It was announced that Club members Thomas and Laurie Wylieôs son Thomas Wylie Jr. has earned his 
degree in Geology from U.C. Berkeley--- Congratulations to the family and best wishes to Thomas Jr.!  

We are sorry to announce the passing of local Jade Cove legend Ernie Porter, who lived for many years near 
Atascadero Lake.  He will be missed and mourned by jade hounds everywhere. 

John McCabe and Richard Smithen are busy spreading Gem and Mineral cheer to some of the young folk in 
our area schools. John McCabe recently visited with students at Pat Butler School site. Speaking to eager 
youngsters about rocks and minerals and also about gemology is a privilege and necessary component of the 
building the club. Young people are very receptive and grow to appreciate and look forward to the simple 
though mysterious pleasures of a rock. When our club members share their knowledge with kids they begin to 
understand the beauty, purpose and history held within that rock. Every group of kids shows different signs of 
enthusiasm and John McCabe has shared a few of the letters sent to him as a Thank You for the experience 
he gave them. The letter that follows tickled John  
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Fossil:   Something dug up       
Any recognizable evidence of preexisting life 
Remains or traces of animal or plant life formed in preexisting sedimentary rock 

Fossils are used to: 
Aid geologic mapping 
Indicator of past environments 
Indicator of geologic time 

Thank You to club members David Nelson, Kincy Scott, Richard Smithen, and Gene Bilyeu for 
their time and hard work of cleaning and making our clubôs empty lot code compliant!! 

SIGN-UPS: Classes with Bev Brown in wire working. She is eager to offer special rates for SLRH 
members so that we can learn how to wrap with wire.  Call her if you are interested (805)550-9079. 

PROGRAMS: 

Ryan Cooper, who works for the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) as the Recreation Planner and 
Event Coordinator at the Carrizo Plains National Monument, was our guest and our speaker at our 
May General Meeting. He discussed the latest projects being worked on throughout the Carrizo 
Plains such as ongoing research projects and studies. He expressed the history of the lands and 
spoke about the diverse wildlife that inhabits the area. Thank you to Joyce Baird for contacting and 
arranging Ryan Cooperôs visit. 

NEXT meeting é.. Central Coast Gem Labôs Ron Campbell will share his knowledge about 
gemstones, faceting, repairs and appraisals 

FIELD TRIPS ï PAST: 

The trip to Jan Fergusonôs home in Arroyo Grande was a small gathering of 6 or 7 members who 
made up in purchases what was lagging in participants. Thank you to Richard Smithen for setting us 
up with such a unique venue for hounding and special thanks to Jan Ferguson for sharing what her 
parents considered their passion. Dale Conrad did a member roundup for a field trip to Panoche 
Creek / Area 54. With the day being perfect for a óroot and rummageó with 12 of our fellow rockers. 
Even though Panoche Creek is atypical for hunting specifics there were plenty of jaspers and various 
cherts that were found. One Rocker even hit the bounty by discovering an old handled chisel type 
tool. It is anyoneôs guess as to what treasures may be found given the spread of this many acre 
graveyard of alluvial deposits, farmerôs field discards, cobble and field rock. For a whimsical Rocker, 
Panoche Creek/Area 54 seems to be perfect for the informal hunter. Thank you to Dale Conrad for 
this excursion!  

June 8, 2013é. Purchase rocks at Joyce Bairdôs driveway for 75 cents per lbs. Bring your own 
squirt bottle, buckets and gloves. Meet at her driveway @ 8 a.m. 9845 Santa Clara Rd. Atascadero.  
Those of you who have seen Kincy and Joyce haul their wonderful field trip finds back to camp with 
their wagon know what a fun time will be had!  

FIELD TRIPS COMING UP: 

(Be sure to be at the meeting on June 17 in case there is an additional field trip announced for June.  
Itôs still being planned, but is not certain at this time.) 
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On July 27 Galen Moyer will host our members at his hobby zone for a day of discovery and 
inquiryé. Actually he allows some of our members to set up workstations to demonstrate their gem 
and mineral talents. In some cases there are hands-on opportunities to try out some of the featured 
equipment. June of 2012 was the beginning of this event where there were 6 ï 8 members displaying 
their talents with each having up to 6 members at a time observing and, where possible, trying their 
hands at a new craft. Safety is always number one so the recommendation is to bring safety glasses, 
gloves and earplugs. More info will follow as time gets closer.  

HELP NEEDED! 

HELP!!!!  As meetings come and go there is a continual need for Drawing goodies. David Nelson is 
the kind man who routinely sits quietly at the table selling tickets at each meeting. He sells the tickets 
** 5 for $1.00 ** and this money which you pay him for the tickets becomes a profit for the club. Our 
Club !! Contact David Nelson when you have tid-bits or odds-n-ends which could be marketed within 
the club. You will undoubtedly know where your cash is going and it makes for a fun moment when 
you watch and see who the winner is of your donation!  

HELP!!!! Susan Hall is more than willing to listen to any and all member worthy information, news, 
history, stories, and ramblings to add into the monthly membershipôs newsletter. She just needs your 
information and then she is happy to put all the words down for others to read. There is the promise 
that it will not be painful for you!!!! We all have something to share even if it is praise for the last field 
trip or the latest bargain found for tumbling powdersé.. Give her a call @ 748-1369 or email her @ 
hallrugsx4@yahoo.com. 

HELP!!!! There is a historical value placed upon inventory. Every organization has inventoryé.. Our 
club has inventory but it is spread far and wide amongst our members. There are works in progress to 
create a record of:  

1. Club-owned items for use by club members and activities  

2. Club-owned items needing to be sold at auction for club revenue and to make it possible for 
members to enjoy lapidary pursuits at home since we donôt have a Club shop. 

If you have items which fit into either category please scribble on a piece of paper what the item is 
with any details pertinent to its use and maintenance and see that our president Barbara Bilyeu 
receives this information. Over time things change and it becomes vital to the integrity of the club to 
maintain an accurate list of all inventory. Thank you!  

A note from your Show Chairman, Kim Noyes:  Last month's 22
nd

 Annual Rockhounds Roundup hosted by 

your Santa Lucia Rockhounds club for the first time ever on the first weekend of May instead of the third 

weekend of September was a resounding and rousing success based upon all parameters to which I am aware. 

Much/most of the credit for this goes to all of you in this club whom volunteered/donated your time, labor, 

equipment, expertise, etc. The balance of the credit goes to the community in the form of the city government 

and all its support (which was impressive) as well as the public (both visitors from outside the area as well as 

local residents) whom attended our show and attend it they did: by most accounts attendance was up despite the 

change in dates which in most cases typically causes an initial drop in attendance.  

A great many of you our club members showed up and did your thing to make your show happen, be it you 

showed up unannounced and helped out Saturday and/or Sunday of the show or you volunteered in advance and 

helped with the process leading up to the show and then helped during the show as well. Surely we need both 

types of volunteers and I'm proud of each of you. Those whom could not participate this year need not fear: we 

could use your help next year and look forward to seeing you.  

mailto:hallrugsx4@yahoo.com
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One of the most impressive things to me as it pertains to this year's show was the fact we got it accomplished on 

such a short calendar given we started preparing for this year's show in May right after last year's show in 

September: that gave us seven complete months to prepare for something that most clubs take 12 months with 

which to prepare.  

All forms of publicity appear to have worked well for us as folks clearly knew the show was coming be by way 

of fliers, banners, radio ads and an interview, newspapers ads, a magazine article, various free internet ads and 

publicity measures, and good old-fashioned word of mouth to which most or all of you participated and your 

club thanks you! 

Logistically everything went off without a significant hitch. Our dealers and visitors alike remarked consistently 

about how much they enjoyed the show and how smoothly it ran and how helpful and courteous were you club 

members. The only casualties of the show were David Nelson and his taking a tumble on the Thursday before 

the show while we unloaded Vince's Pellerin's monster meteorite. Quite fortunately David was not seriously 

injured. On the Saturday of the show the wind attacked and knocked over significant elements of the Naturals 

From The Earth booth. However, our club in concert with the Native Sons doing the barbecue nearby 

immediately jumped right into the fray and offered and rendered assistance. This robust response much 

impressed the two proprietors. I feared they would not come back next year after experiencing that setback but 

they surprised me and said they want a contract for next year when the time comes. On Sunday of the show rain 

did come into play but only after you had all gone home and only a handful of dealers were still in the park 

packing up and the slowpokes had to scramble a little bit to cover up what little was still out in the elements.  

The feedback I have received from all of you is that you all whom were in attendance had a great time and a 

positive experience. If we're not having fun then we're doing something wrong which fortunately is not the case 

quite clearly so the most important aspect of the show was accomplished: a fun time was had by all.  

The next most important aspect of the show as that we effectively reached out to the community and all 

evidence indicates that was achieved as not only was attendance up overall as previously mentioned but the 

youth were entertained and educated and given a positive experience with earth sciences and lapidary art and 

plenty of people voted in our display case competition.  

Lastly, we did do this show in part to make some money to operate our club and to fund our scholarship and 

indeed money we made. We had as close to a full-house of dealers as we wanted under the circumstances and 

collected $2800 from the dealers to be in our show. That is significantly higher than last year's total when we 

failed to get ALL dealers scheduled to be in our show to pay in advance and a series of last-minute cancellations 

had the show about a third empty vendor-wise. This year's top money-making club enterprise was the Silent 

Auction which sold the heck out of your club rock and garnered over a grand on your behalf ($1089). The 

Raffle Wheel came in second drawing $739, the geode-cracking operation cracked $673, the much under-

supported County Store somehow managed to sell $249 in merchandise, the Hospitality Booth sold $206 in club 

merchandise, while the Youth Booth picked up $152. Our total gross income from this year's show was 

$5,949.55 against $4,251,49 for a net income of $1,698.06. Some of our expenses this year such as new covers 

for the tables holding the display cases won't be repeated for some years to come as that is an every now and 

then expense and there were other such periodic expenses this year so next year could end up generating a 

higher net of revenue. 

Special thanks much deservedly goes out to your show board which was populated by the following esteemed 

club members: Barbara Bilyeu, Gene Bilyeu, Richard Smithen, Dale Conrad, David Nelson, Laurie and Thomas 

Wylie, Vince Pellerin, Galen Moyer, Kincy Scott, Mike Doherty, Alice Rodriguez, and Lisa King.  

 

Kim Patrick Noyes 

Show Chairman 
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Upcoming 2012 California CFMS Gem & Mineral Shows  
For complete show listings, please visit the CFMS website www.cfmsinc.org   If you 

are planning trips around California, check the website for interesting stops along the way! 
 

 

JUNE 2013 

June 8 - 9: LA HABRA, CA 
North Orange County Gem & Mineral 

Society 

La Habra Community Center 

101 W. La Habra Blvd.  

Hours: 10 - 5 daily  

Contact: Loretta Ogden, (909) 598-2456  

Email: 

donogden@aol.com,  fbriktr1@aol.com  

Website: www.nocgms.com 

 

June 14 - 16: WOODLAND HILLS, CA 
Rockatomics Gem & Mineral Society 

Pierce College Farm 

20800 Victory Blvd 

Hours: 10 - 5 daily 

Contact: William Rucker, (818) 428-7834 

Email: rockhound@rockatomics.com 

Website: Rockatomics.com 

 

June 15 - 16: CAYUCOS, CA 
San Luis Obispo Gem & Mineral Club 

Cayucos Vets Hall 

10 Cayucos Drive 

Hours: 10 – 5 daily 

Kim Patrick, (805) 610-0603 

Email: kimnoyes@gmail.com 

Website: slogem.org 

 

June 28 - 30: SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
Orange Belt Mineralogical Society 

Western Regional Little League Ball Park 

6707 Little League Drive 

Hours: 9 am to Dusk daily 

Contacts: Ken & Jessica Gard, (909) 624-

1782, (909) 887-5507 

Email: kengard@roadrunner.com 

Website: http://OBMSrocks.yolasite.com 

 

JULY 2013 

July 13 - 14: CULVER CITY, CA 
Culver City Rock & Mineral Club  

Culver City Veterans Memorial Auditorium  

4117 Overland Avenue  

Hours: Sat 10 - 6; Sun 10 - 5  

Contact: Rick Shaffer, (310) 391-8429  

Email: info@culvercityrocks.org 

Website: www.culvercityrocks.org 

 

AUGUST 2013 

August 2 - 4: NIPOMO, CA 
Orcutt Mineral Society, Santa Maria 

Nipomo High School 

525 North Thompson Ave. 

Hours: Fri/Sat 10 - 5; Sun 10 - 4 

Contact: Wes Lingerfelt, (805) 929-3788 

Email: info@omsinc.org 

Website: www.omsinc.org 

   
Soon to be featured on the SLRH website: Member collections! Bob struts his stuff! 

mailto:donogden@aol.com
mailto:fbriktr1@aol.com
http://www.cfmsinc.org/www.nocgms.com
mailto:rockhound@rockatomics.com
http://www.rockatomics.com/
mailto:kimnoyes@gmail.com
http://www.slogem.org/
mailto:kengard@roadrunner.com
http://obmsrocks.yolasite.com/
mailto:info@culvercityrocks.org
http://www.culvercityrocks.org/
mailto:info@omsinc.org
http://www.omsinc.org/
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Official Information, Santa Lucia Rockhounds 
 

BOARD/OFFICERS  
 

President  
Barbara Bilyeu (805)434-2708  

Email: bbilyeu2001@yahoo.com  

 

VP Communications  
Mary Caparone (805)610-5281  

Email: mary@caparone.com  

 

VP Education  
John McCabe (805)464-0528  

Email: mccabewest@aol.com  

 

VP Programs  
Joyce Baird (805)423-5856  

Email: liljoysee@charter.net  

 

Secretary and Website Editor 
Vince Pellerin (831)594-1381  

Email: mntryvince@aol.com 

 

Treasurer  
Laurie Wylie (805) 466-7864 
Email: drtom@fix.net 

 

Senior Director  
Mike Doherty (805) 466-4061 

Email: mdoherty@tcsn.net 

 

Junior Director  
Ralph Lawless (805) 423-8965 

Email: ravenstone5@yahoo.com 

 

Past President  
Richard Smithen (805)467-2966  

Email: jonme2@wildblue.net  

 

 

 

 
 

COMMITTEES 

COMMITTEES  
CFMS Director  

Gene Bilyeu (805)434-2708  

Email: grbilyeu@yahoo.com  

 

CFMS Alternate  
Jim Mills (805)237-0303  

Email: 

Jim@millsgeological.com 

 

Field Trips (vacant) 

 

Membership  
Alice Pellerin (831)594-1381  

Email: mntryvince@aol.com 

 

Museum and Library 
Barbara Bilyeu (805)434-2708  

Email: 

bbilyeu2001@yahoo.com  

 

Hospitality  
Terence Tweedie (805) 

466-0585  

Email: 1tootsie@charter.net  

 

History  
Mike Doherty (805)466-4061  

Email: mdoherty@tcsn.net  

 

2013 Show Chairman  
Kim Noyes (805)610-0603  

Email: kimnoyes@gmail.com  

 

Silent Auction  
Pete Duckworth  (805)   

467-3413              

Email: 

jasperjunkie1@yahoo.com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Susan Hall 
805-748-1369 

hallrugsx4@yahoo.com 

 

Newsletter Publisher  
Bethany Henderson-703-0607  

Email: beaflies@yahoo.com  

Submission Deadline:  

3 days before month end.  

Santa Lucia Rockhounds, Inc. is a 

charitable group organized as a 

California Non-profit Public Benefit 

Corporation. The specific purpose of the 

group is to promote the study of mineralogy, 

including (but not limited to) the fields of 

lapidary, metal working, jewelry design & 

fabrication, geology, field trips for collecting 

& related history. We encourage learning & 

good citizenship in a congenial atmosphere. 

We respect both private & public property, & 

we strive to protect natural resources. We are 

a member of the California Federation of 

Mineralogical Societies (CFMS) & also 

affiliated with the American Federation of 

Mineralogical Societies (AFMS). 

 

Mailing Address: 
Santa Lucia Rockhounds 

P.O. Box 1672 

Paso Robles, CA 93447 

www.slrockhounds.org 

Annual Dues: $20 for single adult and $8 

for each additional family member in the 

household. Dues are payable by mail or in 

person at meetings, from September 1 

through December 31 each year. Paid 

members receive the Rockonteur newsletter 

by mail or email. 

Meetings: General Meetings are held on the 

3rd Monday of each month. Anyone interested 

is most cordially welcome. The meeting starts at 

7:00 pm, with a short period of announcements, 

followed by an informational program and a time 

for socializing and refreshments. Meetings are 

held at the Pioneer Museum (a Handicap-

accessible facility), 2010 Riverside Ave., Paso 
Robles.  

Exceptions to regular meeting dates are: 

September (annual picnic) & December (annual 

Christmas Party), dates TBA. The Board of 

Directors Meetings are usually held on the 2nd 

Monday of each month at 7:00 pm, also at 

Pioneer Museum. All club members are 
welcome. 

mailto:grbilyeu@yahoo.com
mailto:Jim@millsgeological.com
file:///C:/Users/Bea/Desktop/Documents/Rockonteur/mar/jasperjunkie1@yahoo.com
mailto:hallrugsx4@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Bea/Desktop/Documents/Rockonteur/april/www.slrockhounds.org
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Newsletter of the Santa Lucia Rockhounds   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
Wayne Mills shows us the A-Z of minerals      Bob Baker’s display of biconoids, cabs, n more 

        


